
Project Overview
The Western Federal Lands Highway
Division of the Federal Highway
Administration (FHWA), in partnership
with the Alaska Department
of Transportation and Public Facilities
(DOT&PF), is planning to rehabilitate 25.5 
miles of the Glenn Highway, from Kings
River Bridge (MP 66.5) to Cascade 
(MP 92).

Kings River Bridge

Purpose and Need
The purpose of this project is to enhance the safety of the 
highway and accommodate the anticipated traffic for the 
next 20 years. This rehabilitation project will:

• Preserve and extend the service life of the highway
• Provide climbing lanes
• Enhance safety
• Provide rock fall mitigation

Environmental Review
As a part of this project’s ongoing National Environmental 
Policy Act (NEPA) environmental review process, FHWA 
is working on Environmental Assessment Re-evaluations 
for each construction phase of the Glenn Highway between 
MP 66.5 and 92.
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* Dependent on many factors, including the availability of future funding

Visit the project website for more information: 
www.wfl.fhwa.dot.gov/projects/ak/glenn/

Comments and Contact 
Information

Questions or comments can be sent via 
mail or email to:

Steve Morrow
Environmental Protection Specialist
Phone: (360) 619-7811
glennhighway@dot.gov

Reuben Johnson, P.E.
Project Manager
Phone: (360) 619-7995
glennhighway@dot.gov

FHWA Western Federal Lands
Highway Division
610 East Fifth Street
Vancouver, WA 98661-3801

Project Schedule

2019 2020

Advertise for Construction Bids

The existing Kings River Bridge is in need of structural and 
functional (safety) upgrades and is no longer cost-effective 
to maintain. Therefore, replacement is recommended.  

In 2018, the project team conducted subsurface geotechnical 
investigations and preliminary hydraulic analysis in support 
of a new bridge located immediately up river of the existing. 

The project team is currently developing the preliminary 
design and evaluating the environmental impacts of the 
bridge replacement and plan to complete the design and 
environmental clearances in 2019. Pending environmental 
clearance and funding, the project will be shelf-ready for 
construction in 2020.
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Purpose and Need
The purpose of this project is to enhance the safety of the 
highway and accommodate the anticipated traffic for the 
next 20 years. This rehabilitation project will:

• Preserve and extend the service life of the highway
• Provide climbing lanes
• Enhance safety
• Provide rock fall mitigation

Environmental Review
FHWA completed the Categorical Exclusion 
documentation in accordance with the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA).
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Visit the project website for more information: 
https://highways.dot.gov/federal-lands/projects/ak
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Construction (through Fall 2024)

2022 2023

Fall 2022
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The existing Kings River Bridge needs structural and 
functional (safety) upgrades and is no longer cost-effective 
to maintain. Therefore, replacement is recommended.  

In 2022, the project team completed the environmental 
compliance, plans, specifications, right of way acquisition 
and utility relocation plans to 100%. 

The project is currently being advertised for construction 
bids, with a planned start of Spring 2023.
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